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December 13, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to to amend two maps in the King County Countywide Planning Policies (CPPs) that revise the Urban Growth Area boundary, as recommended by the Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC.)  
This ordinance transmits GMPC Motion 16-1 that was unanimously approved by the GMPC on September 28, 2016.  The ordinance adopts and ratifies the GMPC motion on behalf of unincorporated King County in accordance with Countywide Planning Policy G-1.  

Motion 16-1 approves the Urban Growth Area changes as included in Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2016-0155.2 as recommended by the King County Council Transportation Economy and Environment Committee on September 20, 2016.  Motion 16-1 approves three technical amemdents to the Urban Growth Area that involve road right-of-way adjustments fo facilitate the propert provision of services in, or adjacent, city potential annexation areas.  There amendments are:

1. SE 240th Street near Covington – move the Urban Growth Area boundary to the north margin of the right-of-way to add the road section to the Urban Growth Area;

2. 248th Ave SE near Enumclaw – move the Urban Growth Area boundary to west margin of right-of-way to add road section to the Urban Growth Area; and

3. 228th Ave Se near Enumclaw – move the Urban Growth Area boundary to east margin of right-of-way to remove the road section from the Urban Growth Area.

Motion 16-1 also approves one substantive proposal to retract the Urban Growth Area west of the City of Issaquah.  This change would remove from Issaquah’s East Cougar Potential Annexation Area parcels that are vacant, have Urban Reserve zoning, lack vehicular access, and are mostly encoumbered by steep slopes.  
This ordinance integrates the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by recognizing the role of land use planning in shaping environmentally sustainable and economically viable future for all people in King County.  The County’s role in the GMPC fosters the ethic of working together for “One King County” by actively participating in regional organizations and defining King County’s role in regional issues.

There are no fiscal impacts to King County government as a result of adoption of this ordinance.

If you have any questions, please contact Lauren Smith, Director for Regional Planning, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget at 206-263-9606.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Acting Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)

Lauren Smith, Director, Regional Planning, PSB
